APAC – Anti-Poverty Action Coalition

	APAC – Anti-Poverty Action Coalition Meeting
Date: February 24, 2020

	Members Present: Millie Rounsville – NWCSA (Acting Chair), Nikki Gonalakis – NW CEP, Jill Saumer – WRI/W-2, Doreen Beckoran – ICAA, Debbie Meye – ICAA, Angie Musolf – NCIL, Emma Duchrow – NCIL, Greta Ganz – CASDA Intern, Michelle Carlson – HDC Intern, Tanya Nelson – PRO-HDC, Dominique Fisher – PRO-HDC Intern, Lynn Tracy – Society of St Vincent de Paul, Lori Magerl – NWCSA, Pam Benson – SHA, Mary Pelofske – SHA, Paul Huber – WIDVA, Lynn Whalen – SHS, Jane Larson - SHS

Recorder: Kathy Thompson (in at 10:45am)

	Agenda Item


	Discussion

	Action or Follow-up Required

	Introductions around the table.
	Millie started with the minutes as Kathy & Chelsea were not at the start due to trainings.
	Please email Kathy with anything she had missed.

	February CoC Meeting:
Presentation by Jill Saumer with the W-2 Program

Continued:

Agency Updates:


	Meika Burnikel has left her agency so she will no longer be involved with the Youth Advisory Board.
The 3 board representatives from our last meeting were all approved.  The By-Laws changes did pass.

Jane spoke of there being only 1 Social Worker in Douglas Co and in the schools for the kids.  Jill and Jane both spoke on the issues of term absences (5 or fewer per term) being acceptable and with a plan as if a plan is not in place and/or is violated then the W-2 program can be penalized and funds delayed or lost.
Millie suggested that conversing with Michael Basford with the State of WI Interagency Council on Homelessness to ask for increased help for students with mental health issues.
School Social Workers try to work with students and families but it is difficult with only 1 in the school system.  How can we support students and parents better when they are in trauma?  

Also people can write letters of support to Amy Starzecki that we are in need of services.

Angie from NCIL said that there will be no Homeless Connect expo this year as they are moving to a new location by the Goodwill here in Superior.  Tanya said that she would be interested in having one at the Superior Library.

Nikki Gonalakis will send Kathy information on the CEP events and she will email them out to the group.

Lynn from Society of St Vincent de Paul said that Christyna Foster from the Ruth House Twin Ports will be coming to the next meeting to speak.
	I (Kathy) came in as Jane Larson was speaking about the WI Social Work for school licenses issues.
mike.basford@wisconsin.gov
for Increasing Mental Health Awareness for students.

Amy Starzecki
District Administrator

Superior School District

3025 Tower Ave 

Superior, WI 54880

715-394-8710

amy.starzecki@superior.k12.wi.us 

Email: Tanya.Nelson@hdchrc.org  if you would like to join in with her on this.

	Meeting Adjorned
	     If there is anything missed or to be added for next meeting, please email kathy.thompson@harborhousecs.org           
                        Meeting Adjourned.
	Next APAC Meeting Monday, February 24, 2020 at 10:00 am



